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Mission Bay Homeowners Association

 Master Association General Meeting

December 8, 2018
Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m.
A sign-up sheet was provided and those in attendance included:

	Dennis Duty, Mission Bay & Preserve Board of Directors and Steering Committee 
	Russ & Barb Pilcher
	Jan & Bruce Agrella

	Bob Martin, Mission Bay Board of Directors
	Mike Shoquist, CCR Committee
	Deborah Chapman

	Rick LaPiana, Mission Bay Board of Directors
	Wayne Finney, Design Review Committee Chairman
	Sherry Davis

	Gary Goodman, Mission Bay Steering & Finance Committee
	Sharon Finney
	Ken & Linda Clawson

	Roger Norgaard, Mission Bay Steering Committee, Finance Committee
	Connie Brownell
	Nancy Hackethorn

	Ralph Brownell, Mission Bay Steering Committee Chairman, Finance Committee
	Sonja Manley
	Steve Eschenbacher

	Joe Kennedy, Preserve Steering Committee and Representative to Mission Bay Steering Committee
	Mary Martin
	Richard Carlyle

	Cynthia Hoelscher, Mission Bay Steering Committee and Finance Committee Chairman
	Laurie Schmitt, Social Committee Co-chairman
	Don Davis


	Allen Bone, Mission Bay Steering Committee
	Vicki Pfeiffer
	Bruce Bowman

	Gary DeNevi, Mission Bay Design Review Committee
	David Coffman, CCR Committee Chairman
	Alice Oechsli, Mission Bay Design Review Committee

	Melanie Brooks, Association Manager
	Rhea Ashmore, Mission Bay Design Review Committee
	Pam DeNevi

	Karen Swan, HOA Accountant
	
	


Melanie Brooks, Mission Bay Homeowners Association Manager, opened the Master Association Meeting.  Proof of due notice was provided November 26th, 2018 in accordance with the by-laws. Call of roll was made and sign-up sheets were provided for all homeowners attending. She requested that homeowners make any contact changes necessary on the sign-up sheets.
The minutes from the June 9, 2018 Master Association Meeting were approved by Nancy Hackethorn and seconded by Bruce Agrella- all members present voted in favor and minutes were approved as read.
Melanie shared that this meeting was for the purpose of presenting the proposed Mission Bay Master Association proposed budget. She introduced Cynthia Hoelscher, Finance Committee Chairman for Mission Bay, who will present the proposed budget at this meeting. She said the Master Association budget includes common areas, MB streets, plant beds, beach and dock areas, mailbox points.
2018 Mission Bay Master Association Committees
The individuals involved, by committee, in the budget decision-making process include:

Board of Directors – Dennis Duty, president, Bob Martin, and Rick LaPiana

Steering Committee – Ralph Brownell, Chairman, Joe Kennedy - Preserve representative, Roger Norgaard, Cynthia Hoelscher, Gary Goodman, Allen Bone and David Coffman.
Mission Bay Finance Committee - Cynthia Hoelscher, Chairman, Gary Goodman, Roger Norgaard, Ralph Brownell, and Allen Bone.
She reminded everyone that the financial/budget meeting is held in December; the summer meeting is a chance to discuss progress on reserve projects for the Master Association for 2018.

2019 Mission Bay Master Association Proposed Budget

Cynthia Hoelscher, Finance Committee Chairman, presented the Community Center Proposed Budget for 2019. 

She began by discussing the process in developing each year’s budget;

· The Finance Committee Prepares and submits the budget draft to the Steering Committee. 

· The Steering Committee reviews and makes any necessary changes before submitting the draft to the HOA membership for comments. 

· The proposed budget is presented and discussed at the winter general meeting. 

· The Board of Directors approves the final budget after the winter general meeting.
Highlights of the Master Association 2019 budget include a $3 per lot increase in dues, $1 for operating expenses and $2 for maintenance reserves/roads. There will be one more year of increasing road reserve contributions to bring the Association to the projected level needed for road reserve funds. 

Total Master association dues are now $46 per lot per month. The breakdown is $27 for monthly operating expenses and $19 for the maintenance and road reserves. There is no anticipated special assessment for 2019. 

Notable changes include an increase of $534 to general administrative costs (legal fees +$500), maintenance and landscaping decrease of $190 (irrigation water -$2,110, plant beds + $700 and irrigation maintenance +$600), and a total street maintenance increase of $500 (snow plowing at mailboxes).
The total dues breakout for the 2019 budget:

General dues Community Center
$66

Reserve dues Community Center
$10

Subtotal of 
$76

Mission Bay Master Assn. Dues
$27
Mission Bay Master Assn. Reserve
$11

Mission Bay Master Assn. Roads

Reserve
$ 8
Subtotal
$46
TOTAL DUES/MO FOR MISSION BAY HOMEOWNERS

$122
DUES PER QUARTER FOR 2019




$366
The reserve fund balances (40% of contributions) are made up of quarterly dues contributions and assessments when necessary. 

Master Maintenance Reserve projected fund balance December 31, 2018
              $141,764
Master Maintenance Reserve project. fund balance December 31, 2019                   $158,818
Includes contributions of
Mission Bay Roads Reserve 


$ 14,328
Mission Bay Snow Reserve


$ 30,900
Mission Bay Master General Reserve


$ 26,268
Planned expenditures from the Master Association Reserve Fund for 2019 include: 
· Dock area Erosion Abatement
$ 10,000
· Entry Pump Irrigation 


$ 2,000
· Landscape repair, miscellaneous
$ 2,000

· Tree Maintenance, replacement
$ 3,000

· Roads Repair



$ 4,000

· Snow Removal


$ 3,000
TOTAL
                                               $ 24,000

Expenditures form the Master Association Reserve Only if Necessary, for 2019 include:
· Landscape Lights   


$ 1,500
· Irrigation Repair – water lines

$ 3,000
· Lawn replacement, repair sections
$ 1,300
· Village Sidewalks, minor repair
$ 3,000
TOTAL




$ 8,800

TOTAL RESERVE EXPENDITURES BUDGETED $ 32,800

Budget includes an allowance of $3,036 for past due accounts for:
All Mission Bay lots owned by Soward (6)

Four privately owned lots

Actual past due balances for the master association as of December 5, 2018:

*Soward Lots – Mission Bay 6 Lots $ 5,230.14

Private Owners – Mission Bay Lots (3) $11,783.65
*Soward lots pay past due balances as they are sold.
The Mission Bay Master Association 2019 budget will be posted on the Mission Bay website upon approval of the Board of Directors. www.missionbayhoa.com. Password: mbhoa. Supplementary schedules supporting the budgets will also be posted.

Year end results for 2018 will be posted in February, 2019.
Melanie shared a big thank you to Cynthia and the finance committee for the development of the 2019 budget through contributing experience, leadership and knowledge. 
Design Review Committee

Wayne Finney presented information regarding the Design Review Committee for 2018. Wayne introduced members of the Design Review Committee for Mission Bay: Wayne Finney, Chairman, Susanne Beck, Gary DeNevi, Kayla Clark, Rhea Ashmore and Dennis Duty. Wayne reported that there were several starts and completions within the Mission Bay Community in 2018. He reminded everyone that any changes to the exteriors of homes and landscaping are required to be approved through the 
Design Review Committee. Moriarty is almost complete, and Maki lot on Hawk Drive is under construction. There was a request to replace the light posts at Crescent Landing – Wayne stressed the importance of light posts for emergency situations and for these posts to have easily read numbers. He recommended to all homeowners to take a look at their home number situation and remedy this so that it is easily read, if necessary.  He reminded the group that the new version of the Mission Bay Design Guidelines is available in the HOA office and on-line, for reference. 

CCR Committee

Ralph Brownell introduced David Coffman as the new chairman of the Mission Bay CCR Committee and thanked him for volunteering to step up and participate. Coffman reported on current CCR activities and said he is looking forward to studying background information and processes that make up the Mission Bay CCR’s. He reminded everyone that this committee has changed meeting times to once per quarter with additional meetings or email conversations as necessary.
There was a question as to whether trampolines are allowed in yards – Melanie said they are allowed on a temporary basis only. Also, a question whether door-to-door solicitation is allowed – this is not allowed and homeowners should alert the HOA office if there are offenders, so that they may be contacted and asked to cease house calls in Mission Bay.
OLD BUSINESS-

Melanie discussed the issues with Mission Bay beach erosion- the challenges of shoreline movement due to the nature of where the beach is located, and the force of the lake make this an ongoing project. Next week Brett McCrumb will be determining best solutions and placement of larger rocks to protect the shoreline. Gary DeNevi asked about better protection against storms, for this area as we have invested heavily in the improvement of the beach area – Bob Martin shared that there needed to be larger rock installed to protect against strong wave action during storms, but this will be an on-going issue to mitigate the effects of the storms. There will be additional maintenance on the dock and launch areas during the summer months to help keep this area in good shape.
There was a question regarding legal representation for Mission Bay. Currently, Clint Fischer is current Mission Bay HOA Legal counsel – he is utilized in the case of covenant changes, fund recovery from non-paying dues owners, and most currently, for lots under construction that are not in compliance with Design Guidelines and Mission Bay HOA requirements for construction (Lot 40).
NEW BUSINESS-

Weed abatement program for 2019 - Melanie shared that there will be renewed focus on weed abatement within the community during 2019. Great strides have been made over the past few years in lot maintenance, but the HOA is committed to greater control of noxious weeds throughout the community. The HOA asks homeowners to take responsibility for their lots and will be contacting owners in 2019 to confirm weed control programs. The HOA office has a list of landscapers experienced in weed control as well as mowing and homeowners are encouraged to contact the office if assistance is needed in finding one for their particular lot.
She shared that there was a list at the office of exterminators for any lots with vole problems also.

There was a question from the audience as to whether Mission Bay had considered putting boat slots/ marina at the beach. This has been discussed in the past and determined that it is a larger project than Mission Bay would like to deal with.

Bob Martin as representative from the Board shared his thanks for contributions from the HOA staff and all committees involved, for their work during the 2018 year.
ADJOURNMENT-

The Mission Bay Master Association meeting was adjourned at 10:48 am. 
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